SPRINGFIELD OUT OF SCHOOL CARE CLUB, MANAGER’S REPORT, 2014
SOoSCC has had another very successful year. Numbers have increased again and we have 120 children attending across the week. We can now take up to 66 children a day and with new children starting every other week, spaces are filling fast. We now have eight dedicated members of staff who ensure the children are offered a variety of activities, both indoors and out. Over the last year we have had a few new members of staff; Lisa Hilson, Gemma Duncan, Caitlin Hilson, Joanne MacArthur and our newest member, Amanda Falconer. We have sadly lost Jo MacDonald who has decided to go back to her career in the travel industry; she is sadly missed but she has promised to keep in touch.
We now open earlier to meet the needs of all users and the Club’s morning sessions start at 7.45 am.

At each afternoon session the children have a healthy snack as well as fruit, and are also offered a daily arts and craft opportunity. We have a rota for this and it gives parents the opportunity to see what the children have been offered for snack and what activities they have been doing.

As a team we have made a lot of great changes to the Club and continue to do so.  We have introduced a Children’s Council meeting, once a month, to get all childrens’ input to the Club including ideas for trips and activities they would like. We all work well as a team and our sole ambition is to please the children and make the Club as much fun as we can while they are in our care.

The Club has invested in a lot of new toys and equipment this year. The iPads are extremely popular, although we restrict usage to 10 minutes per child. We are waiting on West Lothian Council’s approval to have a large storage container delivered to the Club so that we can purchase a range of great outdoor equipment, for example football goals.
We have made the Club more structured with a wide range of activities.  This has been a great success with the children and their parents/carers.

We were inspected by the Care Inspectorate in May. The review was extremely thorough and they were very pleased with the care we provide to the children.  We have been tasked with improving our recruitment process as, while we have always ensured that we have employed suitable staff, we have not always had the paper trail and processes in place to prove it.  The Care Inspectorate’s formal report will be out in due course and this will be added to our website.  I’m sure you all check our website regularly.
During the Easter Holidays we were extremely busy, some days having more than 35 children. We went on some great trips ranging from swimming at the Time Capsule, to bowling.  One of the children’s favourites was Cool Creatures where we all met meerkats, skunks and a very large snake; please take a moment to look at the pictures.
Our summer programme this year will include many different ventures. We are planning lots of trips, and I am sure they will be as good and exciting as last year.  The activities will be up on our website WHEN????

Thanks to all parents and carers who have come to talk to us about your children, ideas for the Club or just to catch up.  The staff all appreciate your interest and input.
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